
BACK ROAD RIDERS 

MOTORCYCLE CLUB 
 

September 2010 Newsletter 
 

Volume 3 Issue 9 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Back Road Riders Motorcycle Club Meeting Place is: 

The Rose Garden Cafe 

111 Higgins Road 

Elk Grove Village 

847-952-1881 

 

Our meeting’s are on the 1st Tuesday of every month at 7:30 pm. 

 

Our ride’s are on the 2nd & 4th Sundays of the month. 

Our starting times are: 

May to October at 9am. 

November to April at 10:00am. 

(Unless otherwise posted) 

 

Hats,T-Shirts and Patches are available for sale. 
 

See Bill Mumford at the meetings or contact Bill at bjmumford@comcast.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



HELMETS OUR CHOICE - NOT YOURS 

RIDE SAFE - RIDE FREE 

WWW.BRRMC.COM 

 

 

 

 

 

Board Members 
 

President, AMA Liaison, & Web Site 
Bill Lux 

847-760-3422 

billlux@brrmc.com 

 

Vice- President & Road Captain 

Kevin Johnson 

847-755-0724 

kevinejohnson@sbcglobal.net 

 

Secretary & Road Captain 

Jim Marsolais 

224-489-9511 

RadarRabbit111@aol.com 

 

Treasurer 

Jean Mumford 

847-658-6446 

bjmumford@comcast.net 

 

Membership & Road Captain 

Bill Mumford 

847-658-6446 

bjmumford@comcast.net 

 

Newsletter 
Larry Haun 

847-213-0059 

Larry240sx@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Disclaimer 

The articles and Graphics in this 

Newsletter shall have, neither 

liability nor responsibility to 

any person with respect to loss 

or injury caused directly or 

indirectly by information 

contained in this or any 

Newsletter from Back Road 

Riders Motorcycle Club. All 

inquiries should be directed to 

the Board of the club. 
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                                                        Minutes of September 7, 2010 

 

CALLED TO ORDER:  

 By President Bill Lux at 7:28 pm. 

 

ROLL CALL:  

President Bill Lux, Secretary Jim Marsolais, Road Captains Jim Marsolais & 

Gary Edwards, News Letter Larry Haun. Absent Vice President Kevin Johnson 

(Excused out of State on Business), Treasurer Jean Mumford & Membership 

Director Bill Mumford (Helping Kim & Mark get their trailer for Door County & 

Forgot about the meeting) 
 

READING OF THE MINUTES:  

Reading of Minutes Waived 
 

REPORT OF OFFICERS: 

 President Bill Lux 

Dues were due in June.  WEB Site is paid for by Bill (Credit card), so club owes 

him… 

                           Domain Name Rights           $10.95 

                           Hosting fee                              $83.40 

                           Privacy                                         $9.99 

                           -----------------------------------------             

  TOTAL                                                                $104.34 

     Ray Bachewicz proposed that the club write Bill a check for $54.34 and that 
the $50.00 be applied towards his dues which Bill was going to pay tonight 
(+Donna) 
Motion seconded.  Jim called the Mumfords, spoke to Bill and asked them to 
bring checkbook to Door County so Bill Lux can be paid.  Also advised Bill 7 
members wanted to renew their membership tonight.  (Dave & Sharon Morris, 
Bill Meadows, Tom & Patti Douglas, and Donna & Bill Lux)  Bill said to have them 
bring the checks to Door County and Jean will do the paperwork there. 
 
     Bill Lux continued with his report covering AMA and reminding members that 
AMA dues are Due too.  AMA should send you a notice. 
  

  Vice President Kevin Johnson  
(Absent-out of State on Business) Jim Marsolais inform the club that over the 

 Labor Day weekend while riding the Great River Road in Buffalo City 

 Wisconsin, just after leaving the city with two cars in front that had to be going as 

 fast if not faster than Kevin’s motorcycle a Buffalo County Sheriff’s Deputy 

 opted to stop Kevin’s Motorcycle (3
rd

 Vehicle in the procession) and gave Kevin 

 a $175.00 citation for 65MPH in 55MPH zone.  The Deputy explained that he 

 stopped Kevin because all over Wisconsin on the Labor Day Weekend Police are 

 targeting Motorcycles. The Deputy explained that this weekend so far they have 

 only had two accidents as the result of their Motorcycle targeting campaign, so it 



 seemed to be working. Larry Haun added that Illinois State Police set up a 

 Roadblock for Motorcycles only at the O’Hare Oasis.  All motorcycles had to 

 enter the Oasis and the Police checked for M Classification and for Insurance. Bill 

 Lux believes AMA has had similar cases that they fought in Florida. A 

 Motorcycle is a motor vehicle. If Police are going to run a roadblock, it has to be 

 published before hand and thay have to stop vehicles consistently. Police can’t 

 stop only cameros, or only cars with teenagers, or only people of a certain race, so 

 Why can they target and stop only Bikers?  If the Police stopped say every 6 

 vehicles or every 6
th

 vehicle and a motorcycle was one of those six, that would be 

 okay, but to let 40 – 50 vehicles (Cars & Trucks) pass, and then stop a motorcycle 

 doesn’t seem right.  It will be interesting to see if the AMA Lawyers get involved.  

 The same thing happened in Starved Rock earlier this year, only Motorcycles 

 entering the park were stopped and checked for License, Insurance and Alcohol 

 consumption.  

 

  Treasurer Jean Mumford 
called via telephone and reported that the club has aprox. $1100.00 in the account. 
Additional monies obtained through DUES, selling patches and Mystery Raffle.  DUES 
WERE DUE IN JUNE!  Jean said the reason she called was that Bill & Donna’s dues cannot 
be deducted from the WEB Site fees because they are separate accounts.  Bill needs to 
write a check for $50.00 for dues and Jean will write Bill Lux a check for $104.34 just to 
keep things straight.  Motion to undo previous motion (See Ray’s above) seconded and 
passed.  Jean will write Bill a check in Door County. Jean said she called everyone who 
hadn’t paid their dues to remind them.   

  

Secretary Jim Marsolais  

(Passed until Road Captain section) 

 

REPORT OF THE DIRECTORS: 

 
 Membership & Product Director Bill Mumford  

that we have 24 members have paid so far, but 7 more want to pay to night so it should 
bring our total to 31.   
The BRR online clothing orders are now set up with HYPERSTITCH.  Go to 
www.Hyperstitch.com to shop online to BRR.  Bill Lux advised that the link for clothing is 
on the BRR Web site.  Bill Lux asked if anyone had pictures from the Spring Green 
campout.  Gary Edwards said he did and will send them to Bill Lux. 

  
   Road Captains   

 Jim Marsolais reported that…  
 THE GATOR RUN was a blast.  If you missed it, you missed a great time and a great deal.  
 A lot of BRR members showed up the day of the ride.  Barbara Jo & Al used about 
 $900.00 of their own money for this run.  Where can you go for $10.00 all you can eat 
 and drink and camping for two nights? 
      Jim M. proposed/motioned to invite Barbara Jo & Al to the BRR Holiday party and waive 
 the fee so they get the membership price.  Then we can {as Jenice put it) pass the hat 

http://www.hyperstitch.com/


 and come up with the difference and invite them as our guests.  Motion seconded by 
 Larry.  (All ayes except Larry who said he voted Nay because he seconded it and wanted 
 to be funny)  So Barbara Jo and Al Clark will be invited to the Holiday Party as BRR 
 Guests. 
 
 The AAIM against Drunk Driving run out of WOODSTOCK H-D was fun.  Jim’s friend Scott 
 (The one going to Alaska with us next year) won the 50/50 ($400.00) 
 Bill Dustin’s Motorcycle charity Ride benefitting The Ecker Center for Mental Health also 
 was fun and went to Prairie Pub, Kip & Deb’s, Donovan’s Reef, Kief’s Reef and ended at 
 Bandito Barneys in East Dundee.  (Bill & Phil Dustin help put this together and did a nice 
 route.  Carpentrersville PD & Huntley PD helped with traffic on Randall Road and 
 Huntley got us through the construction on Route 47. 
 
 UPCOMING RIDES…  So far 22 people are planning on going to Door County campout.  
 Many are leaving Thursday from Gary & Virginia’s house at 10:30 am.  Call Jim M. 224-
 489-9511 or Dave M. 847-5287348 for more information. 
 *Thursday – Sunday, September 9th thru September 12th, 2010 DOOR COUNTY 
 CAMPOUT.  Come up on your own or as a group Thursday.  We ride as a group Friday 
 and Saturday, then return home Sunday.  Make your reservations at Quietwoods South 
 in Brussells. (Pay as you go event) 
  
 Go to www.quietwoodssouth.com or call:  
 Camping Resort  
 9245 Lovers Lane  
 Brussels, WI 54204 
 Email: qws@centurytel.net  
 Phone: 920-825-7065              920-825-7065   
 
 Sunday, September 26th ride TBA.  We’ll talk to Dan and Kevin and see if they have 
 anything planned. 
 
 *Sunday    10-10-10 @ 1:10 
 Mickey’s 50th Birthday Party  Contact Gina for details smylez2u@yahoo.com, 
 *Sunday October 10, 2010 DUKANE ABATE Toy & Food Run.  Leave the Rose Garden (Elk 
 Grove, Rt.72 East of Arl. Hts. Rd.) at 9:00 am  Eat breakfast at the Rose beforehand or 
 elsewhere, then go on the ride, hang out for a bit (Food, Raffles, Vendors, Door Prizes 
 Music (Stevie Starlite).  Afterwards go to Mickey’s 50th B-Day Party. 
 Newsletter (No Report)  Jim M. asked Bill L. and his daughters to show him how to do 
 the newsletter so that he can be a back up too. 
 
 Sunday October 24th is the Marines Hero Ride (Larry Haun recommends this one)  We 
 went on it last year and it ended up at Illinois State Beach and was fully escorted/ no 
 stopping. 
 
 
 
 ALASKA 2011 DATES 

http://www.quietwoodssouth.com/
mailto:qws@centurytel.net


 Tenative dates for the Alaska Trip are leave Saturday July 22, 2011 and return Sunday 
 August 13, 2011.  If Ken and Judy can’t leave until Monday July 24, 2011, the first group 
 can take a longer route on the way there going through the US to the Jasper Mountains  
 and cut up to Alaska via British Columbia and meet up with them near the Alaskan 
 Canadian Highway.  Still in the planning stage.  Gary wants to stop in or near Westby, 
 Montana ans say “Hi” to an old friend.  We’ll see what we can do about that.  Virginia is 
 still planning on flying and spending a week in Alaska.  Jenice is going to play it by ear 
 because she wants to get back to work after she finishes the work hardening program, 
 and will not have many PTP days. 
 

  Newsletter Editor Larry Haun  
(No Report 

  Web SITE Director Bill Lux  
(See President Report) 

 AMA Director Bill Lux  
(See President Report)   

 

REPORT OF THE COMMITTEES: 

 

 HALLOWEEN COMMITTEE: 
 Bill & Jean Mumford (Absent)  Latest plans were… 
 Party is at their house on Saturday, October 30th, 2010. 

 HOLIDAY PARTY COMMITTEE: 
Lisa & Ray Bachewicz, + Donna & Bill Lux 
The date for is Saturday, January 29th, 2011. The Theme of the party is 1970’s (That 70’s 
show or Disco is fine.  It doesn’t have to be strictly Disco.  Rocky Horror and Star Wars 
were also suggested)  Ray said the choices are down to 2 Holiday Inns, the  Holiday Inn 
in Itasca (Where we went last year)or the Holiday Inn in Elk Grove because of a 2:00 am 
bar.  (We wouldn’t have to find a room or area to hang out after the party.)  
 

OPEN FORUM: 
 Noreen told us about a Benefit Run on October 2, 2010 which starts at 11:00 am at 
 Coziahr H-D in Decatur. $10.00 person/hand. 
 Bill Lancaster will send a flier to Jim M. and he will forward it to anyone that’s 
 interested.  Benefiting English Bull Dog Rescue org. 
 

OLD BUSINESS: 

None.  

 

NEW BUSINESS: 
 No tickets were here, so no Mystery Raffle tonight. 
 There will be a ride to “Where Else” located just East of the Rose Garden on Route 72 in 
 Elk Grove after the meeting.  Larry, Sam, Bill, Noreen and Ray complained that the 
 Neighborhood Inn in H.E. is out of their way and asked the group to compromise and 
 Head East, so we did. 

 



MOTION TO ADJOURN:  
Meeting adjourned @ 7:58 pm 

 

         MONTHLY RECURRING EVENTS 
 

1st Tues of each month Back Road Riders meeting 

 at The Rose Garden Café on the corner of Higgins & Arlington Heights 

 

2nd & 4th Sundays Back Road Riders M/C ride from The Rose Garden Café  

Higgins & Arlington Heights Road at 9am 

 

1st Tues of the month B.R.A.G. (Buell Riders Adventure Group)  

 At IL H/D at Harlem Ave in Berwyn at7pm 

2nd Sunday of each month Trike Riders at 10am 

3rd Saturday of each month Heralds of the Cross Breakfast Ride 

3rd Sunday of each month STAR MC at the Downers Grove Moose Lodge in 

Downers Grove at 9am 

4th Tuesday of each month Jerseypine Cruisers Meeting at the Des Plaines Elks     

Club in Des Plaines at 7:30pm 

4th Tuesday of each month IL H/D Monthly Ride at IL H/D in Berwyn at 7:30pm 

Every Sunday Jerseypine Cruisers Ride from McDonalds at Oakton & Lee Street 

in Des Plaines 

Every Sunday American Goldwing Assoc. Breakfast Ride from Army Trail & 

County Farm Rd at 8am 

Every Monday MC Mad Mondays ride from Po’house 6256 S Morgan Chicago 

at8pm 

Every Wednesday Blue Razz Bike Night 558 S Randall Rd South Elgin 

Every Thursday Steak Bake at Austin’s Saloon & Eatery 481 Peterson 

Libertyville $12.00 

Every Friday Chicago HOG ride from Billy Mack’s 5581 N. Northwest Hwy at 

7pm 

Every Friday Heralds of the Cross M/C Ice Cream Ride E-Mail TANK 

Every Sunday Steak Fry at Jesse Oaks 18490 W. Old Gages Lake Rd Gages Lake 

Every Sunday Steak Fry at R & R Crossing 14827 Russell Rd Russell 

Every Sunday Bikers BBQ at Austin’s Saloon 481 Peterson Libertyville 

Every Sunday Shadow Riders M/C ride from Burger King 96th & Roberts Rd 

Hickory Hills (May-Sept) 9am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BUSINESS CONTACTS 



 

 

MEMBERSHIP BENEFIT      FREE ADS TO MEMBERS 
 

 

Send Bill Lux any Ads or Photos so we can update out Newsletter and Web Site. 

 

 

 

 

We’ll see you next ride, or next Meeting 
 

 

NEXT BRRMC MEETING IS 

OCTOBER 5, 2010. 
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